STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF BOLIVIA AT THE 34TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
                                    (5 November 2019, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of the Plurinational State of Bolivia to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of their national report.
2. Botswana notes Bolivia’s submission on her progress report on the implementation of the Beijing Declaration and Platform for Action ahead of the Beijing +25 Conference and the Patriotic Agenda 2025, otherwise known as the General Plan for Economic and Social Development with its human rights indicators whose intention is to ensure dignity for its people.
3.We also note adoption of the National Plan to Combat Corruption 2017–2022 and the Act on Summary Criminal Procedure and Strengthening Measures to Combat Violence against Children and Women.
3. We commend Bolivia for her cooperation with the Office of the High Commissioner for human Rights, Special procedures and other international mechanisms.
4.While noting the progress made by the Bolivia in promoting and protection human rights, we make the following two recommendations:

i. Guarantee women’s access to quality health services and endeavour to reduce maternal mortality.
ii. Intensify efforts, including through strengthening laws to eliminate Child Labour.
4.We wish the Plurinational State of Bolivia a successful   review outcome.
     I thank you, Mr. President!

1

